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Reception ~ Matilda 

Year 1 ~ Henry 

Year 2 ~ Piper 

Year 3 ~ Oliver 

Year 4 ~ Aaron 

Year 5 ~ Oscar 

Year 6 ~ Scarlett 
SPENCER 

 

FOOD ALLERGY WARNING 
Please remember 

Lothersdale Primary School is a  

Nut Free Zone 

SCHOOL PICK UP ARRANGEMENTS 
Please remember to let the school office know if a different family member or friend will be 

collecting your child from school.  School staff can only let children go with a nominated adult if 
parents/carers cannot pick up for any reason. 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It was good to see so many parents in school and in church for our Harvest Festival celebrations this week. 
I really enjoyed the church event and thought the children sang very well. I do think we could do 
something about amplifying the children’s voices next time, as I could hear them speak really well and 
confidently from the front pew, however, I am aware that those further back could not hear. 
 
I need to ask for your help and support this afternoon on behalf of the LSA. Each year the LSA raises 
thousands of pounds for school, and this always makes a significant difference to our budget. Without 
those funds, we would never have been able to redevelop the library and purchasing the Rocket Phonics 
programme and books would have left a huge dent in our school budget.  
 
This year, with fuel costs spiralling, we will be even more reliant upon income that comes from sources 
beyond central government funding, and the LSA provides us with the bulk of that. Currently, the work 
that goes into organising LSA events (movie nights, Christmas Fair etc.) is done by a very small number of 
people, and they would dearly love more people to be involved. 
 
Please come along to the LSA AGM on Monday 17th at 7PM in school – we are starting preparations for 
the Christmas Fair now (Santa is booked already!), and we need your help! 
 
Thank you. 

HEADTEACHER 
update 
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Sun 15 Jan 2023 - Deadline for online submission of application for a primary school place for 
September 2023 

 
 
 
 

 

Mon - 
- 
- 
- 

Deadline for ordering LSA Christmas Cards 
Deadline for ordering a Bonfire Lunch (children on packed lunches) 
Parent Forum in the school hall at 8.45am ~ all welcome to attend 
LSA AGM in school at 7pm ~ all welcome to attend 

Tue - 
- 

Deadline for confirming a FREE Extended Schools Activity place for your child 
Deadline for booking a PAID Extended Schools Activity via ParentPay 

Wed - Class 3 Curriculum Evening in school at 6pm (RESCHEDULED DATE) 
Thu - Class 3 & Class 4 ~ SCS Mixed Football Tournaments (selected pupils) ~ 4pm 
Fri - 

- 
- 

Deadline for booking a place via ParentPay for the LSA Movie Night 
Class 3 swimming lessons 
School breaks up at 3.15pm for the October half-term break 

 
 
 
 
 
Harvest Festivals ~ Tuesday 11 October 2022 

Thank you to all those parents/carers who were able to come along to our Harvest Festival 
celebrations this week. All the children worked very hard practising their songs and had a 
great time performing to family and friends.  We would also like to thank Mrs Turvey for 
her excellent support in teaching the children their harvest songs and for putting both 
productions together.    
 

A massive ‘thank you’ to all our parents/carers who were able to donate items for Keighley Women’s 
Refuge. They have been greatly appreciated by the families at the Refuge and your generosity has been 
overwhelming. 

  

DEADLINES & REMINDERS 
w/c 17 October 2022 

 

It would be really helpful if requested reply slips/payments etc. 
could be completed/paid by the stated deadlines to enable us 
to process the paperwork effectively this week. Thank you. 

 

GENERAL SCHOOL 
UPDATES 

 

Please find detailed below general updates for your information. If you 
have any queries regarding any of the content below, please contact the 
school office. 

SAVE THE 
DATE 

Please note there may be circumstances in which these dates are subject to 
change. More information will follow at a later date about events listed below: 
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Parent Forum ~ Monday 17 October 2022 
The first Parent Forum for this academic year will take place on Monday 17 October 
2022 at 8.45am in the school hall.  
 
A flyer was sent out to all parents/carers on Wednesday with further information and 
Mr Grogan looks forward to seeing as many of you as possible in school on Monday 

morning. We also attach a copy to the back of this newsletter. 
 
Class 3 Curriculum Update Evenings ~ 19 October 2022 (RESCHEDULED DATE) 

A text was sent out on Wednesday to all parents/carers of children in Class 3 to confirm 
the rescheduled date for the Class 3 Curriculum Evening. 
 
This will now take place on Wednesday 19 October 2022 from 6pm to 6.30pm and we 
thank those of you who have already confirmed attendance.   If you will be coming 

along, and have not yet confirmed with school, please email the school office by Monday 17 October to 
enable us to allow for the correct numbers on the day. 
 
We look forward to seeing you next week.  For those parents/carers who are not able to attend, 
information and resources from the evening will be posted on each class page on the school website. 
 
Wellbeing Warriors 
At a recent Wellbeing Assembly, Mrs Bateman talked about Wellbeing Warriors to our new children and 
to remind all our existing children.  Each week we will have one of 
five wellbeing themes, these include to connect (talk to a friend, 
smile, listen) to be active (strive to have a physical playtime and 
enjoy the feeling of speed and movement) and to notice (the 
natural world around you, be calm and listen to sounds in nature, 
see the signs of spring).  

 
Each class has two warriors, who will 
be in the role for half a term. 
Wellbeing Warriors have been voted 
by their classmates and will be 
available during playtimes to listen, 
help and care about their friends.  
 

Congratulations to this half-term’s Class Warriors. 
 
School Council Elections 
Our School Council elections have taken place, and a new School Council has been 
appointed for this academic year.  Well done to the following children who have 
been elected: 

 
Lothersdale School Council is a group of 
children from Class 2, Class 3 and Class 4 (2 
pupils from each year group) who represent 
the views of all our pupils, giving them an 
opportunity to have their voices heard and be part of the school 
community.    
 

They help to make decisions about school life, organise charity events, theme days or represent the school 
at events.    
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School Donation ~ Leightons Estate Agency 
Leightons Estate Agency raise money for local primary schools and 
South Craven School during each academic year. On Wednesday 12 
October, Michael and Helen from Leightons Estate Agency came into 
school to hand over a cheque donation totalling £144.00 to go towards 
our school funds. 
 
This is a fantastic gesture, and we are very grateful to them for 
supporting the school.  Members of our School Council collected the 
cheque on behalf of the school, and they did an amazing job – this was 
the first time they were representing the school in their new roles.  
Well done everyone and a big ‘thank you’ to Michael and Helen. 
 

Class 3 & Class 4 SCS Football Tournament ~ Wednesday 19 October 2022 
Good Luck to our children in Class 3 and Class 4 who 
are representing the school at the Football 
Tournaments taking place at South Craven School next 
Wednesday, 19 October 2022.   
 
The tournament will start at 4pm and parents/carers 
should arrange to arrive at South Craven School after 
3.40pm to allow South Craven children and staff to 
leave the school site. 

 
Change to School Meal Menu w/c 31 October 2022 
Please note that we have made amendments to the school meal menu on Thursday 3 November and 
Friday 4 November to accommodate the Bonfire Lunch as follows: 
 
Thursday 3 November 2022 ~ Battered Fish Fillet 
Friday 4 November 2022 ~ Bonfire Lunch 
 
Dolce have confirmed they will amend the SchoolGrid system to reflect this change. 
 
Bonfire Lunch ~ Friday 4 November 2022 

Details of this year’s Bonfire Lunch were emailed on Wednesday to 
parents/carers of pupils currently on packed lunches and we attach a copy 
of the lunch menu for your information.  If your child is currently on packed 
lunches and would like to have the Bonfire Lunch in school, please ensure 
you have emailed confirmation to the school office that you would like to 

book a place for your child, and you have registered for the lunch on SchoolGrid, by Monday 17 October 
2022.  
 
North Yorkshire Cross Country Finals ~ Thursday 10 November 2022 

We have now received the official 
results of the Craven Cross Country 
Finals held last week, and we are 
very proud to announce that six of 
our pupils (as detailed opposite) 
have qualified to represent the 

Craven area at the North Yorkshire Cross Country Finals.  
 
The event will be held on Thursday 10 November 2022 at Giggleswick School and the whole school wish 
them the best of luck! 
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Extended Schools ~ Autumn Term 2022 Second Half 
The activity flyer including booking notes to parents/carers was sent out via 
email yesterday for extended schools’ activities taking place after half-term.  
A copy is also available to view on the school website.  Please ensure you read 
the bookings information before applying for a club place. 
 
FREE Clubs:  Please email the school office (lothersdale@ycatschools.co.uk) 
by Tuesday 18 October 2022 to book a FREE activity place for your child.  It 
would be helpful if you could include the name of the club(s) in the subject 

header to help us identify the replies easily.  Activities will be allocated on a first come first serve basis. 
 
PAID Clubs: the deadline for payment for children taking part in paying clubs is Tuesday 18 October 2022 
to enable your child to continue with his/her chosen club.  Your child’s name will only be entered on the 
activity lists once payment has been made. The extended schools’ accounts will be removed from 
ParentPay once the deadline has passed so it is important that payments are made promptly.   
 
All extended schools’ activities finish on Friday 9 December 2022 and children should be collected from 
school at the normal time of 3.15pm week commencing 12 December 2022.   
 
The activity lists will be available to view on the school website on Thursday 20 October 2022.  Please 
note that we are unable to add your child to an activity list once the deadline has passed and the lists 
have been distributed to providers and LOOSC.  It is therefore important that you help us to avoid your 
child missing out on an activity by adhering to the stated deadline. 
 
Some clubs will not run as follows and this has been taken into account in the Extended Schools’ schedule: 
NO DRAMA ~ Wednesday 2 November 2022 due to LSA Movie Night 
NO REBEL GIRLS ~ Tuesday 29 November 2022 due to Parent Consultations 
NO DRAMA ~ Wednesday 7 December 2022 due to the Christmas Concert 

 
LSA Annual General Meeting ~ Monday 17 October 2022 (RESCHEDULED DATE) 
 

  

mailto:lothersdale@ycatschools.co.uk
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Primary School Admissions ~ September 2023 
Online applications can now be made via the Local Authority for reception places at Lothersdale Primary 
School for September 2023.   The online common application form must be submitted by no later than 
Sunday 15 January 2023.  Letters from North Yorkshire County Council regarding applying for a school 
place have been issued this week to all those families who are on the school’s pre-admissions list for 
September 2023.  If you are the parent/carer of a child, or know of a child, who is eligible to start primary 
school next September and whose name is not on the school’s register of interest, please contact the 
school as soon as possible.   

 
 

  

Please refer to the Friday Newsletter and the school website prior to emailing or contacting school, as 
most of our day-to-day information can be located within these communication portals.   The school 
website address is https://www.lothersdaleschool.org.uk 

https://www.lothersdaleschool.org.uk/
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Christ Church Lothersdale ~ Harvest Festival 

The church Harvest Festival was held on Sunday 9 October and parishioners were thrilled 
with the bee decorations the children from Lothersdale Primary School had made at the 
end of September for their Harvest theme.  They sent us a couple of photographs of the 
displays, which we include below.  Thank you to all those children who took part in the 

bee themed project ~ they look amazing. 

 
Falling Stars Theatre Production: RECALL ~ Friday 21 October 2022 
Please find attached flyer with details of the next Falling Stars Theatre Production taking place in 
Lothersdale Village Hall on Friday 21 October 2022, for your information. 
 
 
 
 
 
School Events: 
Mon 17 Oct 2022 - 

- 
Parent Forum in the school hall at 8.45am 
LSA Annual General Meeting in school at 7pm 

Wed 19 Oct 2022 - Y3/4 & Y5/6 South Craven Cluster Football Tournaments 
Fri 21 Oct 2022 - School breaks up at 3.15pm for the half-term holiday 
Mon 31 Oct 2022 - 

- 
- 

School re-opens at 8.45am 
Deadline for full payment for Class 4 Marrick Priory residential visit 
Deadline for online submission of application for a secondary school place 

Wed 2 Nov 2022 - LSA Movie Night 
Tue 8 Nov 2022 - LSA Bag2School Collection 
14 to 18 Nov 2022 - Class 4 residential visit to Marrick Priory 
Tue 29 Nov 2022 - Parent Consultations ~ 2.00 to 8.00pm 
Wed 30 Nov 2022 - Parent Consultations ~ 2.00 to 5.30pm 
Sat 3 Dec 2022 - LSA Christmas Fair 
Wed 7 Dec 2022 - Whole School Christmas Concert at Skipton Town Hall 
Tue 13 Dec 2022 - Christmas Lunch 
Thu 15 Dec 2022 - Christmas Party Day and Party Lunch (Non-school Uniform Day) 
Fri 16 Dec 2022 - 

- 
No Class 3 swimming lesson 
School breaks up at 3.15pm for the Christmas holiday 

DIARY OF 
EVENTS 

 

If you wish to promote a community event in our diary below, please 
contact the school office. Please note there may be circumstances in which 
these dates are subject to change: 
 

COMMUNITY 
NOTICEBOARD 

 

We are delighted to be able to promote community events in our Friday News 
that may be of interest to our families and friends. If you would like us to 
promote a local event, please pass the details to the school office by 
Wednesday to be included in the Friday News of that week. 
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Lothersdale Primary School 

ensuring all pupils 

achieve their  

full potential 

~~ 


